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CHARLOTTE COUNTY - PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE JULY 17, 2019 
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC) MEETING 

MEMBERS ATTENDING
Mitchell Austin, City of Punta Gorda, TAC Chair 

Linda Sposito, City of Punta Gorda Public Works

Ron Ridenour, Charlotte County Airport Authority
Jerry Mallet, Charlotte County Emergency Management
Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works

Andrea McDonough, Charlotte County Transit Division 

Tony Conte, Charlotte County Public Schools
Chris Whittaker, City of North Port Planning and Zoning

Don Scott, Lee County MPO 
MEMBERS ABSENT 

Matt Trepal, Charlotte County Community Development, TAC Vice Chair, excused
Sgt. Tom Scott, Charlotte County Sheriff’s Office

Earl Hahn, DeSoto County, excused
Joshua Hudson, Charlotte County Economic Development
Vacant, Southwest Florida Regional Planning Council (SWFRPC)
ADVISORY MEMBERS
Michael Tisch, FDOT Liaison

OTHERS ATTENDING
Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Lakshmi N. Gurram, Principal Planner
Wendy Scott, Planner

Sammy Edara, Planner

April Santos, Charlotte County Public Works
Christy Davis, Charlotte County Transit Division

1.   Call to Order & Roll Call
Mitchell Austin, TAC Chair, called the meeting to order at 9:30 P.M.  The roll call was taken using a sign-in sheet. A quorum was present.  
2.   Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments on Agenda Items.
3.  Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report
Michael Tisch stated that the FDOT Work Program cycle has commenced.
4.   Consent Agenda
A. Approval of Minutes: January 16, 2019 Meeting

B. Approval of Minutes: April 17, 2019 Meeting

C. FY 2018/2019 and FY 2019/2020 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) – 

              Task 8 – FTA Section 5305(d)/Florida Commission for the Transportation 

                   Disadvantaged Planning (TD) Grant Amendments
Linda Sposito made a motion for Approval of the Consent Agenda. Chris Whittaker seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
At this point in the meeting Item 9. Staff Comments, A. Transit Development Plan Report, was discussed.
9.  Staff Comments


A.  Transit Development Plan Report – Charlotte County Transit

Andrea McDonough gave a brief review of the County’s Charlotte Rides 2020-2029 Transit Development Plan (TDP), which was developed by the County staff and the County’s Consultant, Tindale-Oliver, Inc. of Tampa Florida.  The document was adopted on July 9, 2019 at the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners Meeting.  She mentioned that the Plan will be forwarded to FDOT by the September 1, 2019 deadline.  One of the main parts of the plan involves a Transit mobile app which should allow passengers to schedule a trip as soon as 2 to 4 hours in advance.  The app will indicate where the bus is located and how long the wait will be until pickup.  The TDP also envisions the creation of Charlotte links in central hubs in the County which will allow passengers to travel from one hub to another.  Long term, there may also be the possibility of express service to Babcock Ranch and the Charlotte County Airport with the potential for public-private partnerships.  Chris Whittaker asked where Charlotte County Transit ties in with North Port in Sarasota County’s SCAT system.  Christy Davis noted that this occurs near the Goodwill Industries retail store at the intersection of US 41and Sumter Blvd.  Transit staff members are looking forward to the technological advances described in the TDP.  Gary Harrell noted that although the County produces the TDP, discussion of the document will be an agenda item at the July 29, 2019 MPO Board meeting, since it will be melded into the 2045 LRTP as the Transit Element.
5.  Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Roll-Forward Amendment
Gary Harrell stated that the MPO staff recently received the TIP Roll-Forward Amendment information from FDOT.  It is a list of projects that have not gone forward by the end of the State Fiscal Year (June 30, 2019).  Therefore, the projects listed need to be rolled forward into the next year of the newly adopted TIP.
Ravi Kamarajugadda inquired about the addition of turn lanes scheduled at US 41 and Parmely Street.  He noted that the location of the new Sunseeker Resort may be impacting this area.  Gary Harrell commented that this was a previous project before the Sunseeker Resort was envisioned.  Mike Tisch stated that he will research the project and report back.  
Tony Conte commented on the Safe Routes to School project.  Ravi Kamarajugadda discussed the possibility of freeing up some funding for sidewalks in other needed locations.  Tony Conte described how student foot traffic on Fairway Drive was impacted by the opening of Piper Road.  It is an area that the School Board staff would like to identify.  Lakshmi Gurram noted that this matter was a topic at the recent Community Traffic Safety Team (CTST) Meeting.  Ravi Kamarajugadda stated that staff had given some suggestions for that location, such as reducing speed limits with a flashing sign at a crosswalk. He stated that the County has been counting the number of pedestrians crossing the road, and this data is now under review.

Chris Whittaker made a motion to approve the amendment of FY 2019/2020 – FY 2023/2024 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP)Roll-Forward Amendment. Tony Conte seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
6.  FY 2019/2020 FTA Section 5305(d) Grant Application
Gary Harrell discussed this annual grant of MPO Transit Planning Funds received from the FTA and administered by FDOT.  These funds will help support the development of the 2045 LRTP, including the Plans Transit Element.
Linda Sposito made a motion to recommend the MPO Board adopt the FY 2019/2020 FTA 

Section 5305(d) Planning and Technical Studies Grant Application including Resolution

#2019-04, authorize the MPO Board Chair to sign all required documents, and authorize staff 

to make minor changes and adjustments as needed (including minor funding adjustments)

based on comments and input received from FDOT.  Jerry Mallet seconded the motion.  
The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
6A. 2019 Joint Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) – Project Priorities

Gary Harrell discussed how the MPO annually partners with the Lee County MPO to obtain funding for TRIP projects.  The top request is for widening a segment of Burnt Store Road in Charlotte County.  He noted that the TRIP funding statewide is not very robust, but part of the new MPOAC Legislative Statement requests a return to increased TRIP funding.   

Linda Sposito made a motion to recommend the MPO Board approve the 2019 Joint 

Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) Project Priority List for the Charlotte 

County-Punta Gorda MPO and the Lee County MPO, including the amendment to replace the words “Tern Bay” with “north of Zemel Road.” Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion.  

The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
7.   2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Status Update
Wally Blain of Tindale Oliver presented an update on the initial stages of the development of the 2045 Charlotte Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP). He provided an overview on the LRTP schedule.  With the 2045 LRTP rendition, there has been a change in focus with the stakeholder interviews.  In addition to governmental officials (City Manager, County Administrator, Airport CEO), input was also given by Charlotte County Tourism, Economic Development, Cheney Brothers, Allegiant Airlines/Sunseeker Resort, Babcock Ranch officials and Coastal & Heartland National Estuary Program(CHNEP). 
Some TAC members indicated that they had been involved before in the development of LRTPs.  This federally required document must be developed every 5 years by the MPO in conjunction with consultants.  New federal performance measures also must be addressed through the year 2045.  Consideration is being given to the use of Wikimaps technology to gather public interactive and online comments, in addition to the normal public workshops to be held throughout the community.  October 5, 2020 is the deadline for the MPO to submit the completed LRTP, based upon the last adoption of the document.  Wally Blain noted the five goals contained in the meeting handout:  efficient travel, transportation choices, natural spaces, vibrant centers, and safety and security. Additionally, the Federal authorities have added some new requirements, such as freight movement, resiliency/reliability, and travel/ tourism objectives, etc.  Don Scott mentioned that autonomous vehicles should also be considered in the study.  Wally Blain reviewed the handout’s matrix of Fixing America’s Surface Transportation (FAST) Act Planning Factors as they related to the 2045 LRTP Goals.
Chris Whittaker noted that there should be a focus on increasing safety for pedestrians/bicyclists, in addition to vehicles.  Lakshmi Gurram observed that regional coordination is also important.  Chris Whitaker emphasized the need to integrate land use with the County to improve the plan.  Tony Conte asked about coordination with the Emergency Operations Center as far as east-west corridors and evacuation routes.  Wally Blain stated that these efforts would fall under resiliency, including long term planning for recovery after the storm. Gary Harrell noted that following Hurricane Charley, the MPO had been involved with a mitigation study conducted by Florida State University to consider this issue.

Wally Blain distributed notecards to TAC Members, as well as interactive voting remote devices for an LRTP planning exercise to solicit their input.
Gary Harrell noted that it was enlightening thus far to engage new LRTP stakeholders through the interview process.  He stated that there will be the need to meet with Dover Kohl and the City staff regarding the upcoming Punta Gorda Master Plan.  Additionally, multi-use corridors such as the proposed “Heartland Highway” envisioned for the center of the state (stretching from Collier County to Polk County) will need to be noted in the LRTP, despite the lack of a firm track for the roadway.  Don Scott also mentioned the need to address an additional I-75 interchange study near the Lee/Charlotte County Line.
Gary Harrell thanked the TAC Members for their input, noting that they also are important stakeholders.
8. Public Comments
There were no public comments.
9. Staff Comments
Gary Harrell noted revised TAC Meeting dates on the 2019 MPO Meeting Schedule.  He observed that the FDOT annual e-Public Hearing for the FDOT Draft Tentative Work Program will be held during the week of Oct. 7-11, 2019.  “In person” remarks regarding the FDOT Work Program for Charlotte County may be made to FDOT staff at the public meeting on October 9, 2019 at the Mid-County Regional Library (US 41 and Forrest Nelson Blvd) from 10 am to noon.  The TAC Meeting will be held that same date starting at 9:30 a.m. at the Eastport Environmental Campus.
Gary Harrell acknowledged a new MPO staff member, Sai “Sammy” Edara, who earned her Master’s Degree in engineering at Texas A&M.  She has been on the MPO staff for 6 weeks.  She has assisted with MPO website changes due to new web accessibility issues for individuals with disabilities.  TAC members generally were pleased with the changes made in delivery of their electronic meeting packets.  Chair Austin requested that he receive a hard copy meeting packet in the mail.  Lakshmi Gurram stated that the MPO website would be using Word documents instead of PDF versions and noted that many older documents from prior years had been deleted from the website.  Sammy Edara explained that PDFs are not compatible with screen readers which are often used by those with disabilities.  She asked that TAC Members contact her if you they encounter problems with the website or their meeting packets.  Gary Harrell indicated that Sammy also will be working on the Bicycle/Pedestrian Master Plan map, which will be interactive and updated every year.   
10. Member Comments 
There were no member comments.
11. Adjournment (Next TAC Meeting – October 9, 2019)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.  The next regularly scheduled TAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 9, 2019 at the Eastport 
Environmental Campus, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte in Training Room B beginning at 9:30 a.m.[image: image2.png]
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